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FROM THE ACTING PRINCIPAL

We have had only a short week but even in 3 days 
a lot of things have happened.  
The Year 1 – 6 students have participated in the 
annual PAT testing.  These standardised test 
are performed every year measuring growth in 
learning amongst key areas of the curriculum.  
Well done students for tackling these tasks 
positively and having that growth mindset about 
learning. 
The Preps haven’t missed out.  They have also 
completed their PIP test which was started at the 
beginning of the year.  They themselves could see 
how far they have come in their learning. A job 
well done by all.  
Let us continue to glorify God, the one who has 
given us the ability and desire to learn and love.
Enjoy the extra long weekend, no school on 
Thursday and Friday.

God bless,
Margaret Louw

EVENTS COMING UP

   *   Hobart Show - 25 October  

   *   Non-attendance Day - 26 October  

   *   Year 6 Graduation Group Photo  - 29 October

   *   Huon Show - 17 November  

BRIC - A -BUILD

We had a famous visitor at Brick-a-build late last 
term, the very large Millenium falcon!  Brick-a-
build is on wednesdays 3-4:30 for Year 2-6.

LITTLE LEARNERS

Little Learners celebrated Children’s Week with a 
bus ride, attending the Teddy Bear Picnic at the 
Royal Botanical Gardens today.

If you would like to know more about Little 
Learners, have a look on the web site under 
enrolments.

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD BOXES

We have collected 42 boxes so far this year. The 
people from Samaritans purse will come on 
Friday 2nd November to speak to us at assembly 
and take the boxes away.  So we still have a few 
days to reach our target of 50.



A NOTE FROM SCHOOL COUNCIL

Council met on Monday evening and were very 
pleased to hear from Margaret that the kinder 
playground renovations are nearly complete 
with a wonderful new swing and easier access 
to the classroom, many thanks to Lot and Janny 
Bosveld (grandparents of some of our students) 
who gave a generous donation to our school 
and to CST who also contributed. 
We also discussed the role of school reports and 
how the A-E marks are to be interpreted. As a 
council we agreed this information needs to be 
made clearer to parents, so keep your eye out for 
this information at report time. 
Many things get discussed at council meetings 
and we would ask you to pray for us for wisdom 
and discernment as we support Margaret and 
the staff in many different areas. 
Clancy Hartman
Chair

ROBOT MAN 

Year 3/4 had a 
wonderful time 
with Robot 
Man last Friday,  
programming, 
building, 
experimenting and creating.

SALVATION ARMY WINTER ACTION

Handing over the 
cheque for $1200.00, 
money raised from 
the hot lunches. 

  PRAYER POINTS

Enrolment enquiries are coming in regularly. Let us pray that people will see the benefit in sending 
their children to a Christian School.

Staff who are away on leave for different reasons. Pray for their safe return.

The interview process for the Principal position.

DANCE
Night

A fun night of dance, party food and the good old limbo!

For more info or to help out on the night please contact: 
Gen Muenchhagen on 0403 820 577 or genm75@gmail.com.

Thursday, 1 November | 7:00pm to 8:30pm | MULTI PURPOSE HALL

Calvin Christian School Council Presents

Calvin and Channel
Years 5 and 6


